BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – January 23, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry, Christopher Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Al Zerbato, Steve Mack/Foresight, David Talbert/Village at Oct Mtn
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:34 PM.
Abatements
Board signed commitments and abatements for December & January billing

Dave Talbert appeared again before the Board regarding the Village @ October Mountain. He was following up on a leak on the property and was requesting a sewer abatement.  He provided the Board with the numbers for the request.  They agreed to grant the abatement once the numbers were double checked by Chris Pompi for the 2nd, 3rd and 4th quarters of 2017.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.
Water Dept.
The Board asked for a meter update. Chris Pompi stated that two meters had been replaced. He stated that the Water Department was busy doing rereads for billing and backflows
Waste Water Dept
Al Zerbato updated the Board on Waste Water projects including the relining of sewer lines on East Center Street.  It is expected to begin in mid February.  The lines have been flushed out and the connections have been mapped.  Notices have been sent to the 15 residents involved.  Residents will get a weeks notice and then again a 24 hour notice before the relining project begins.  It should take a day to complete.
Al Zerbato then updated the Board on the current I & I project that was mandated from the DEP to improve the towns collection system. Phase 1 included flow metering and tving 45 miles of town lines.  Phase 2 includes physical observation of 1000 manholes.  This will begin as the weather improves and is slated to be completed by December 2018.  Dave Prickett is the consultant on this project.  The selectrman will be voting on the 30th to move to Phase 2 of this project.  Al Zerbato state that there are already funds allocated to fund Phase 2.  Al Zerbato suggested that capacity fees go towards I & I costs in the future.  The Board state that the new 1% tax for water/sewer infrastructure is already on the tax bills.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Roger Schuerer inquired about the bridge repair on West Park St.  Chris Pompi stated that water was under the bridge deck and had been in contact with the State.  Dave Forrest inquired about a temporary fix involving getting a hot box and traveling to an eastern location where they were still making mix.  Chris stated that no plants are currently making mix in the area due to the weather.  Plans are to peel the deck, replace the membrane and repave in the spring.  Chris Pompi said that LB has a hot box and he would reach out to Pittsfield who have the ability to heat mix for a temporary patch.  LB Corporation is prequalified to do bridge work and he would also speak to them regarding this. They would be trying to help with a temporary fix.  Dave Forest also suggested that he check in the Boston area for mix.
The Board inquired about the Main Street reconstruction.  Steve Mack from Foresight was present to meet with the Board.  Chris Pompi has been working with Steve to have the project up to the 25% design mark over a year ago.  The Board wanted an update on the scope of the project to see if continuing would Foresight would be an option.  Steve let the Board know that the scope of the work would be from the bridge on West Center, south along Main Street and on West Park to the east side of the Housatonic River.  A discussion continued regarding the diagonal parking on Main Street and whether this would cause any issues with getting a Mass Grant.  Steve stated that that portion could be left out of the project if necessary and could be paid for with Town funds.  Chris Pompi stated that the TIPP info forms were due to the state by February 2nd.  The Mass Grant that would be sought would put the ground breaking approximately in the spring of 2021 for the FY20 budget.  The proposal from Foresight included design of the roadway, water/sewer, drainage, and lighting.  The water/sewer and decorative lights would be funded by the Town and not included in Mass Grant funding.  It was also suggested that crosswalk safety be analyzed and used in the design.  Dave Forrest asked that Steve Mach refresh the numbers with the current proposal, dated 12/30/16 at $298,000.  Steve Mach said he would do that and add items to the schedule including an estimated end time.
The Board inquired about road paving.  Chris Pompi stated that Matt Larson was working on it and had requested it be completed by the end of January so it can be put out to bid.  

The Board suggested to increase the request for road paving from Chapter 90 funds plus $100,000 to Chapter 90 funds plus $500,000.
Other
None

Executive Session
None.
Minutes
None
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday February 13, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:50PM. Don Zukowski made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
